ACYOA Central Council Meeting

September 18, 2010
St. Nersess Seminary, New Rochelle, NY

Present:

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Lydia Kurkjian (Chair), Danny Mantis (Vice Chair), George Macarian (Treasurer), Karen Dardarian (Secretary), Gevork Vartanian (Program Coordinator), Ara Janigian (Public Relations Coordinator), Alex Ouzounian (Chapter Relations Coordinator), Nancy Basmajian (Executive Secretary)

Guests: Garnik Nanagoulian, the Executive Director of the Fund for Armenian Relief, Lorie Odabashian and John Baboujian, Co-Chairs of the 2011 ACYOA General Assembly/Sports Weekend Committee (Wynnewood, PA) were present for a portion of the meeting.
Highlights of the meeting are as follows:

1.
Administration
· Reports from the Treasurer and Executive Secretary were presented and accepted.  
· The effectiveness of the liaison system was discussed. Liaisons were encouraged to maintain and improve communication with their parishes. The Council decided to reinstate regular chapter reports. Alex Ouzounian, the Chapter Relations Coordinator, will prepare a draft for a new form.
· Gevork Vartanian gave an update on the status of the bylaws revision project. The current revisions have been sent to committee people; as soon as they submit their suggestions, a final draft will be prepared and sent to ACYOA leadership.
· Public Relations Coordinator Ara Janigian reported that Megan Karanfil, who served as a Diocesan Intern during the summer went through the ACYOA archives to gather material for the Commemorative Booklet. However, there is a great deal of work remaining to be done; therefore, the Council voted to table the project for the time being.  
2.
Programming
· Garnik Nanagoulian, the Executive Director of FAR and Gevork Vartanian, who is one of three Central Council members (Lydia Kurkjian, ex-officio and Danny Mantis are the others), serving on the ACYOA/FAR Committee, gave a status report on the various projects being pursued by the committee. They include: (1) a digital platform, which he described as  “big brothers/big sisters” via the internet, (2) a supply drive for the FAR Children’s Center in Yerevan, (3) summer internships at the Children’s Center, (4) a project for the 2011 ASP participants at the Children’s Center, and (5) foster family support. There will be a session at the October Leadership Conference on these initiatives.
· The Primate led the Central Council through the schedule for the October 8-10 Leadership Conference taking place at the Diocese in NYC. He expressed his gratitude to the Council for their hard work in the planning and implementation of the program. Council members reviewed their individual responsibilities.
· 2011 General Assembly/Sports Weekend Committee Co-Chairs Lorie Odabashian and John Baboujian of the Sts. Sahag & Mesrob ACYOA Chapter of Wynnewood, PA, presented their tentative plans for the May weekend. Central Council members Karen Dardarian and Alex Ouzounian were appointed as liaisons with the committee. The Council reviewed the Sports Weekend Guidelines with the Co-Chairs and answered related questions.
· Gevork Vartanian and Karen Dardarian gave a brief overview of the program for the ACYOA Chapter Workshop scheduled for January 14-16, 2011 at St. David Church in Boca Raton, FL.
· Other programming initiatives discussed during the meeting were:
· The annual Blood Drive
· A new YouTube Contest
· An Alumni Ball
